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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of the virtual Extraordinary Full Town Council meeting held on Wednesday 29th July 2020 at 5.30pm 
Present:


Mayor Cllr J Skinner (in the Chair) 
Councillors:
Mrs J Anscombe, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mrs W Bensley, Mr P Darby, Mr G Edwards, Mr B Holmes, Mr C Houghton, Mrs S Matthews, Mr I Pilcher, Mr K Sandle
Town Clerk

Mr R Bishop

Deputy Clerk:

Mrs C Smith
1. Apologies and reason for absence
Mr L Scott, work commitments.
2. Declarations of Interest – for items included on the Agenda.


There were no declarations of interest.

ADMISSION TO MEETINGS ACT (PUBLIC BODIES) 1960:

CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS following the exclusion of the public and press

3. To receive and consider code of conduct issues relating to the circulation of recent correspondence
The Mayor read a statement relating to recent correspondence from Cllr Edwards, the confidential statement would be circulated to Councillors on 30th July. The Mayor invited Cllrs to make their comments. 
A point of order was raised that the resolution had not been moved and so could not be debated. Cllr Edwards attempted to table an alternative resolution. The Town Clerk advised that no amendments or alternative proposals could be tabled until the circulated resolution had been formally tabled, as this was the sole purpose the Mayor called the extraordinary meeting. It was confirmed that the resolution had been circulated with papers prior to the meeting. The Mayor read out the proposal ‘that this Council reports the said actions of Councillor Edwards to the Monitoring Officer at Breckland Council, that bring the Council into disrepute as a clear breach of Code of Conduct and Swaffham Town Council policies.’ The proposal was seconded by Cllr Edwards.
There was a breakdown of good order, once restored a vote was taken on the proposal. 

It was agreed unanimously that this Council report the said actions of Councillor Edwards to the Monitoring Officer at Breckland Council, that bring the Council into disrepute as a clear breach of Code of Conduct and Swaffham Town Council policies.

There followed a brief discussion on whether or not any further comment should be made, there was a breakdown of good order, restored at 5.45pm when Cllrs Edwards and Pilcher left the meeting.
Cllrs were individually invited to make their comments on the resolution, including a written submission read out from Cllr Les Scott – all comments were in favour of the resolution. 

The meeting closed at 17.55 p.m.

              

Mayor……….……………









Initials: _____     


